APPROVED

SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING 
THURSDAY, AUGUST 22, 2013 @ 5:30PM
IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS @ CITY HALL

The Mayor called the meeting to order at 5:30pm.  Mr. Bischoff, Mrs. Benson, Mrs. Williams, Mrs. Desch and Mrs. Lawrence were present.  Ryan Jones, Bob Morrison and Paul Burnham were present from Morrison-Maierle.  

Mayor Roll announced that there seemed to be some concerns about the continuation of the operations by Morrison-Maierle on the Flower Creek Dam Project.  Ryan Jones of Morrison-Maierle talked to the council about the Flower Creek Dam design schedule and funding.  Mr. Jones stated the permitting process was a lot more work and time consuming than what had been previously planned for and that the work they were and had been doing was to get that permitting in place so RD funding could start in the spring and the Dam Project could conceivably stay on schedule.  

Mrs. Lawrence had some concerns about the funding needed for Flower Creek Dam and why Morrison-Maierle kept working before funding was in place.   Ryan Jones stated contractually they didn’t stop work because they weren’t directed to but practically they didn’t stop work because there would have been no way to adhere to the schedule that had been laid out and the operating permit for the Dam  will be coming due again in 2015.  

Mayor Roll stated that Morrison-Maierle is willing to accept only the oldest invoice due from back in May 2013 for the amount of $152,553.11.  

There were some questions and answers from the council and Morrison-Maierle.


Paul Burnham explained how the biological assessment and opinion will work to get the permitting in place.   

Mayor Roll and Ryan Jones of Morrison-Maierle spoke about the Flower Creek Dam Project and how it is progressing and some of the problems the city has run into  to get the biological assessment done and a  biological opinion received.

Council Member Peggy Williams asked Morrison-Maierle what they were working on in connection with the Flower Creek Dam Project.  Ryan Jones of Morrison-Maierle stated that from a design standpoint the final design has been completed and they were working on getting the construction permit set.  Mr. Jones stated the permit has been submitted to Rural Development and Mt. DNRC.  Ryan stated they have heard back from Rural Development with some minor comments and they are ready to approve the permitting.  Ryan stated they received preliminary word back from DNRC saying the construction permit was well put together and thorough.  

Bob Morrison spoke to the council about the complexity of the project.   


Ryan Jones stated the plan was to have the dam constructed by the end of 2014 as permitting would again become due in 2015.


The council and Morrison-Maierle talked about the possible turbidity caused by the dam construction and plans with the water operators on timing so the water can be kept clean.  

The meeting was adjourned at 6:26pm.
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